	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 11th JANUARY 2019 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL


Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. K. Haines
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith
Public Participation
           None     
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/1/19
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. M. Stanton
2/1/19
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/1/19
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/1/19          Planning applications and decision

Primavera, Trent Lane.  -  Tree work – approved

22 Main Street – Re-siting of vehicular access -decision pending


Heathers, Repton Road – variation of plans – decision pending


John Higgott Almshouses – new front and rear doors – decision pending
5/1/19
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 13th Dec. 2018
Confirmation proposed by Cllr. F. Hill and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith – unanimous confirmation.
6/1/19     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded


No change deemed necessary
7/1/19      Outstanding Matters
Following the use of Newton Lane/Bretby Lane to create an alternative route for the recent road blockage on Burton Road a report had been sent to Derbys CC regarding the poor condition of the road due to vehicles damaging the grass verges.   Their reply was that they were not proposing to do any reparatory work.   The councillors were appalled at this decision.  Cllr.F. Hill offered to carry an up to date survey and forward copies to the Parish Councillors who may wish to forward on to Derbys. CC
8/1/19     To receive the Clerks report
Nothing to report as items were included on the       
           Agenda

9/1/19       To receive the Chairmans Report
Cllr. F. Hill announced that he will continue to walk the local footpaths and  produce a report of any problems.  A letter of thanks had been received from Wendy Poole for contribution towards the newsletter.   A parishioner had reported that the grass verges towards Repton  were littered with branches.  Resolved that the Clerk will arrange for them to be cleared.   The next Area Forum meeting will be on 23 January at Milton Village, will be attended by the Chairman and be joined by Councillor D. Smith.
Cllr.F.Hill had compiled a notice outlining the importance of the parishioners contribution to the working of the Parish Council. Following discussions adjustments were suggested and when undertaken and approved the notice is to be distributed throughout the Parish.
10/1/19
Reports by Parish Councillors

Cllr. K.Haines had received the information regarding the Summer Activities (playmobile) and would be confirming an order within the next few days.   She had received a request from  Emma Tate (Pre-school) to hold a Festival on 15th June – unanimously agreed.  

Cllr. D. May announced that he would be vacating the Parish and would be tendering his retirement as Parish Councillor at the end of April.  

Cllr. May gave the Clerk a quotation from Sreetscape for Trim Trail equipment amounting to £11,800 plus VAT

As we have £2000 held towards a trim trail an application for a grant of £9,800.00 will be made.  Proposed by Cllr. D.Smith and seconded by Cllr.K Haines unanimous 
Cllr. G. Plowman advised that he had information from a parishioner who had met three strangers by the river who were enquiring about organising a raft race. 

11/1/19  
Tree Works, Blacksmiths Lane.

Following a complaint from parishioners regarding three trees which were considered a nuisance by releasing a large number seeds.    Specialist advice was sought from Mr. Paul Adamson of Derbys.CC.   He had inspected the site and recommended that the trees should not have any work such as pruning as this causes wounds that fail to heal and would cause future problems     The trees were in good condition and the only alternative would be to fell them and replace with alternative species.   He suggested that the trees should be retained and be subject to future reviews.
The Parish Council accepted his report.   The Clerk will write to the Parishioner.
12/1/19
Common Land Security

Cllr. D. May announced that he had obtained two quotations for supplying and installing a security gate.  He had asked other companies to give quotations but without success.  Cllr. D. Smith suggested that we should appoint one of the companies to avoid further delay and allow planning permission to be submitted and a grant application made. It was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. D May that we accept the quote by STJ Groundworks amounting to £6000 plus VAT. Work to commence subject to a grant being obtained and planning permission approved. The Clerk will make the necessary applications.   Cllr.D. May confirmed he will obtain formal written approval of the proposal from Mr. Holdcroft (farmer). Verbal approval has already been obtained.
13/1/19
Bonfire
Concern had been raised regarding any debris that had been left behind following bonfire night.   General opinion of the councillors was that the area was reasonably clear but  will be inspected again within the next few days and action taken.

14/1/19
Risk Assessment
It was agreed that the risk register dated January 2018 was suitable and should be revised to state January 2019.
15/1/19
Budget

Cllr. F. Hill had produced proposed budget figures for 2019/2020 and following discussion with some adjustment the figures were agreed. It results in increase in the Precept of £100 to £5,000.00. Proposed by Cllr D. Smth and seconded by Cllr. D. May. 
16/1/19
Finance
Cheques requiring approval and signature.  Payments approved – Proposed by Cllr. D. May, seconded by Cllr..D. Smith

R. Parker

      -     Allowable expenses

£19.50
To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none received











PART  2 – EXEMPT ITEMS 

None
The meeting closed at 9.25pm
17/1/19
Date and time of next meeting – 8th February 2019 at 7.45pm   Details of any applications for planning consent will be available for viewing at 7.30pm 

